St. Stanislaus Kostka School

"Do not walk through time without leaving worthy evidence of your passage.” Saint John XXIli

Mrs. Elena Malinconico www.sskschool.org
Principal 732-254-5819

“While I know myself as a creation of God, I am also obligated to realize and remember that everyone else and
everything else are also God's creation.” Maya Angelou

October 9, 2014

Dear Parents and Guardians:

The crispness of the air has our students invigorated as we enter the season of
autumn. We are actually approximately half way through our first marking period! I
strongly suggest that all parents and guardians make a regular habit of checking your
child’s progress on Power School. We no longer send out progress reports because of the
immediacy Power School provides parents and students alike. If you are unable to sign
on please contact the office and we will guide you through it. If you have any questions
about grades please contact the teacher via email or telephone.

We will be handing out report cards and conducting conferences on November 20"
1pm to 4pm and Spm to 7pm and on November 21% from 1pm to 3pm.Conferences will
be done in a first come first serve manner just as it has the past two school years.
Individual teachers may contact you to arrange an appointment.

Finally, in an effort to increase the safety of our children a new arrival and dismissal
procedure was sent home on Tuesday. Please review it carefully and remember that
while it may seem a bit inconvenient it is designed to keep the children safe and sound;
if you have any questions please contact the office.

In His Peace,

Mrs. é;ena Malinconico, Principal

221 MacArthur Avenue ¢ Sayreville, NJ 08872-1041




St. Stanislaus Kostka School

"Do not walk through time without leaving worthy evidence of your passage.” Saint John XXIII

Mrs. Elena Malinconico www.sskschool.org
Principal 732-254-5819
October 9, 2014

Dear Bingo Captains and Bingo Volunteers:

| want to thank you for volunteering to work bingo. This important fund raiser provides so many valuable and
educational supplies for our children. | truly appreciate you taking time from your own families to serve the St. Stan’s
School family.

One of the main concerns we have for our children is their health and safety. The tables in the cafeteria that are used
during bingo become the tables our students gather at in the morning and eat lunch off of the next afternoon. The
school cleaning company does not clean the cafeteria until the conclusion of school the following day. In an effort to
make sure these tables are clean and sanitary for our children | am asking that at the conclusion of each bingo the
cafeteria tables (only) are washed down. We have created a crate of disinfecting cleaners and towels for your use that is
being maintained in the school’s nurse’s office.

Thank you for taking the extra time to help prevent the spread of so many colds and viruses that could affect our
children. If at any time the supply of cleaner is running low please leave a message with the school so we can replenish
the supplies.

Again thank you for all you do for our children!

Sincerely,

Elena Malinconico
Principal

221 MacArthur Avenue ¢ Sayreville, NJ 08872-104 1




Thank you for the overwhelming response for volunteers to
work our Coach Bingo/Tricky Tray on Friday, October 17™. This
is just a reminder for the parents working that you must be at

school at 5:00PM sharp.

MerelynBaczor Amy Huff Danielle Nesci
Melissa Costa Dana Hunter Julia Nieratko
Amanda Elliot Monica Krupinski Irene Pavlonnis
Tom Flynn Michele Lynch Ricardo Salgado
Cindy Giannakopoulos Vanessa Maia PardeepSidhu

Natasha Walden

When you report that evening you will be given your assignment.
(raffle ticket sales, kitchen, 50/50, bingo call-back, etc...)

This event will fulfill your 2 "other” shifts for your workbond.
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Tuesday Uy
OCTOBER 21, 21

9AM to 11PM

A Day To Enjoy...

Join us in supporting our
Community agencies and organizations!

_ ]
YOUR $5 SHOPPING PASS BUYS A FULL DAY OF

e 25% Off Discount Shopping Pass
e Refreshments

¢ Entertainment

e A Chance to Win Fabulous Register to Win Prizes

All shopping pass proceeds benefit
participating local non-profit agencies
and organizations.

For Shopping Passes or Information, Contact:

_ST. sTAN 5 Chuecy

ooﬂ' ‘ mx‘ffe.
732-2S¥- %.'ua..




New Arrival and Dismissal Procedures

In an effort to improve our procedures and the safety of all of our students we are putting in
place new drop off and pick up procedures. The new arrival procedures will go into effect on
Monday, October 6, 2014. The new dismissal procedures will go into effect Tuesday, October
14, 2014. Please be patient as we all become accustomed to these new procedures. Please
keep in mind we are implementing these to help ensure the safety of our children.

ARRIVAL PROCEDURES: Dave in lobby with walkie talkie

Each morning the front door will now lock at 7:30AM. There will be a teacher on duty in the
lobby from 7:30 to 8:00 who will let students into the building. Parents will not be allowed in
the building unless you have business in the school office. The office will be notified via walkie
talkie that you will be coming to the office for whatever business you may have. All preschool
parents are welcome to remain with their children in the lobby until the preschool teacher
comes to collect them at 7:50am. On days where there are presentations that parents are
invited to a sign in sheet will be in the lobby to be completed before you enter the building.

DISMISSAL PROCEDURES:

BUSES: Maggie and Irene in cafeteria, Dave at bus door

Immediately after afternoon prayers all bus students will be asked to report to the cafeteria.
Students will sit down at the table that is designated for their bus.

The teacher will go through each table and confirm all students are present who need to be on
the bus that day.

Buses will pull up to the playground door and the teacher on duty at the door will notify the
cafeteria teacher which bus arrives. The cafeteria teacher will tell the door teacher the count of
students who will be exiting for the bus. The students will be sent out and the door teacher will
count off students for the bus. All communications will be done via walkie talkie.



CARS: Each homeroom teacher prek-5th grade, Katie and Lisa in middle school

Beginning on Tuesday, October 14, 2014, students will be dismissed by grade level and a
handoff from teacher to parent will occur. This will require parents to arrive in a timely manner
and be aware of where their children will be dismissed. Parents cannot remain in their car but
must physically come to the curb for dismissal. Once you have your child we ask that you leave
the front of the school to allow other parents in to pick up their children.

Dismissal will occur in order by grade level as follow this will allow parents ample time to move
between doors should they have students exiting either door:

Preschool and Kindergarten: Main school door

Grade 1 and Grade 2: Main school Door

Grade 3 and Grade 4: Old bus door at end of building closest to Main Street driveway.
Grade 5 and Grade 6: Old bus door at end of building closest to Main Street driveway.
Grade 7 and Grade 8: Main School Door

By conducting this hand off from the classroom teacher to the parent we hope to increase the
security of our students.

We ask for your patience as we perfect this procedure.

AFTER CARE Teresa

After Care will be called after buses. Those students will report to the aftercare area of the
cafeteria.

CLUBS: Debbie Kubeck

Will be called after aftercare and report to the gym until the teacher running the club is finished
dismissing their car students.



